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Date: October 25, 2016 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Jeff Hogan, Development Services Director 
  
Subject: Approve an Increase in the Contract Amount for Public Works Capital 

Project No. 13-015, 20th Street West, Lancaster Boulevard to Avenue J 
Street Rehabilitation and Repair, Professional Consultant Services 

Recommendation: 
Approve an increase in the Professional Consultant Services contract amount for Public 
Works Capital Project (PWCP) No. 13-015, 20th Street West, Lancaster Boulevard to Avenue 
J Street Rehabilitation and Repair, with Stantec Consulting Services, Inc. of Lancaster, 
California, by $48,964.00 and authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to sign all 
documents. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
$48,964.00, bringing the total contract amount to $168,912.75; sufficient funds are available 
in Capital Improvements Budget Account No. 209-12ST032-924. 
 
Background: 
On April 21, 2015, an Agreement for PWCP No. 13-015 Professional Consultant Services 
with Stantec Consulting Services, Inc. was executed in the amount of $119,948.75.   
 
The City is requesting approval of Additional Authorization No. 1 in an amount not to exceed 
$48,964.00 for additional services to prepare landscaping and irrigation design plans for the 
west side of 20th Street West where a meandering sidewalk will be installed between 
Lancaster Boulevard and approximately 350’ north of Avenue J, and will include drought 
resistant plants.  Design changes were added to the civil plans during the 60% phase which 
required additional design services. 
 
Additional Authorization No. 1 brings the total amount of the contract not to exceed 
$168,912.75. 
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Attachments: 
Agreement, Executed April 21, 2015 
Additional Authorization No. 1 


